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Report of the Education & Qualification Department of IBSSA 
15th March 2005 

 
 
  
Since our 9th Congress in Budapest / Hungry we revised our most active department. 
We held our official meeting during the SEC-tember International Training Course in September 2004, Budapest. 
 
IBSSA President, Prof. George POPPER announced the new board of Department members: 
 
Prof. Rony KLUGER, Israel – Permanent Chairman 
Mr. Eddie STONE, GBR – Full Member 
Dr. Miki VARGA, Hungary – Full Member 
Mr. Stephen CHEE, Singapore – Full Member 
Dr. Zeev GEFEN, Israel – because of his position as Chairman of the IBSSA Bodyguard Department – was officially appointed 
as Advisor to the EQ Department and permanently invited to all its meetings. 
 
The newly appointed members run the 3rd SEC-tember in a union with great success and in a totally new format. 
SEC-tember growth to IBSSA main international course for advanced education in the field of practical Security. 
The new format of the course give utmost to the teaching we offer to our members. The course declared to be advanced course 
for our senior members worldwide. 
During the last SEC-tember we also opened the possibility to some of the best participants to be recognized and qualified 
officially by our department. 
 
Instructor, Teacher and Master Teacher qualification will be done officially twice a year, when the Education and Qualification 
Department is present: during the IBSSA Congress and during the special international training course, the SEC-tember. 
 
 
I would like to congratulate my dear colleagues for the fine cooperation. I trust we will be a fine team for the benefit of all our 
members. 
 
 
Prof. Rony KLUGER 
Chairman 


